Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 2 May 2012 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


District Councillor R McCardle
Councillors: D Kimbley, W J Snelson, S Homer, Mrs. J Humphries and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
691. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Mrs. L Jones and County Cllr. Edwards.
692. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 694a
693. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 April 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
Following the discussion at the last meeting, in respect of a village Christmas tree, Cllr. Mrs. Humphries informed those present that the tree in the church is donated by Anne Slater. Paul Simpson had contacted Cllr. Mrs. Humphries who had referred him to the Rev. Jeanette Hartwell. The outcome was unknown.
694. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues
An e-mail had been received from Chris Hammersley, (South Staffordshire Council) this was read to the meeting. In summary:
Bishops Yard.

Site visited, the open canopy structure at the far end of the buildings is a new replacement building for a similar old structure. They will submit a planning application.   

 

Leaton Park Farm.

‘Grant’ of planning permission for change of use of part of the site for the breeding of dogs. This matter is now closed. 

 

The planning application to vary the agricultural occupancy condition was ‘withdrawn.’ Chris will write again to insist that the planning application is re-submitted otherwise the Council would have no option but to consider enforcement action. 

 

Blakelands.

Chris will write requiring a planning application for the hard surfacing and to find out the actual intended use, if indeed there is one.   

  

Yew Tree Nurseries. 

The building has planning permission (ref: 07/827) for reconstruction of agricultural storage building. This matter is now closed.   

 

Blacklands.

At a previous site meeting the owner verbally agreed to submit an application. Chris will write again requesting a planning application is submitted for the stables outside the garden area otherwise the Council would have no option but to consider enforcement action. 

 

Brelades.

Two PCN’s have already been sent, but not responded to; now seeking the advice of the Legal Department in terms of taking formal action. Chris hopes to provide an update within the next 2 weeks.        

 
Due to a recent delivery of materials, there could potentially be further developments at Yew Tree Farm. It was agreed to keep the matter under review.
It was proposed and agreed that the Chairman investigate what action, if any, has been taken in respect of the Airport gates, as it appeared nothing had been done. Cllr. McCardle also agreed to speak to the enforcement officers in respect of this.
b) Speeding Issues 
Nothing further to report from John Parkes at Staffordshire Highways in respect of the proposed speed changes. 
c) Diamond Jubilee and Tom Butler Cup Competition 2012

Tom Butler Cup

It was agreed that a formal valuation should be obtained in respect of the Tom Butler Cup, for insurance purposes. The Chairman and Vice-Chairman will obtain a valuation from the jeweller at the Vineyards, who will also clean and polish the cup for a fee of £20.

On receipt of the valuation, the Clerk will review the insurance cover. 
Diamond Jubilee Celebrations

In respect of the tray garden competition, which will be judged by Jeff Sim, it was agreed that should there be no entries in the over 12 age category, the prizes would be reallocated creating two age categories under 12 years. Prizes will be presented by the Chairman and Tom Butler. The best in show will be awarded the Tom Butler Cup.
The mugs to be presented to the school children have been delivered and will be presented by Gavin Williamson MP. Gospel Ash Methodist Chapel will present the children with a New Testament.

Cllr. Kimbley has designed the flyer to be delivered to all houses in the Parish. These are to be printed by the District Council, the cost of £60 will be met partly by a grant of £50. 
Volunteers are requested to assist with the marquee and exhibitor set up.
Commemorative tree
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries explained that the matter had been discussed and agreed in principal at the last PCC meeting. Rev. Jeanette Hartwell is checking whether there are any conditions in respect of planting the tree in the church yard.

e) Chairman’s Badge of Office
The Chairman explained that he had written to Lord Stafford in respect of the correct version of the Staffordshire knot. A printed history of the knot had been sent in response. It was agreed that this should be circulated. 

The design has been approved and passed to the Jeweller. It is hoped that the Chairman will be able to wear the Badge of Office at the Jubilee celebrations.

695. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
No matters to report.
696. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing to report
Corbett School – Nothing to report
Holy Cross Church – There will be a Jubilee Service of celebration on 3 June 2012 at Holy Cross Church, all are welcome to attend.
The Coffee mornings in aid of church funds are continuing. A parishioner has volunteered to help with the cleaning of the church.

697. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
698. FINANCE
a. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Chapel      In lieu of room hire       
£10.00 

ii. Your Print Partner Ltd re Jubilee mugs

          £298.80
iii. Clerk – Tom Butler Cup prizes


           £120.00
699. PLANNING MATTERS
No matters to report
700. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reported that at the recent WAAG AGM it was agreed to change the constitution, so that the group enter hibernation. It is anticipated that a meeting will be held every five years. The funds currently held in the bank account will be retained for use in the future, should the need arise.
It was noted that the current chairman is Roger Williams who resides at 31 Six Ashes Road. It was agreed that this should be noted annually.

701. CORRESPONDENCE
Monthly Crime and ASB reports - South Staffordshire Council (SSC)
SSC Parish Summit – Cllr. Kimbley confirmed he will be attending the event, the 

Chairman is no longer able to.

SSC, James Hinton (SSC) Broadband Champions / Economic Development 

Programme.
702. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. McCardle requested suggestions for a venue to hold the Police Commissioner Elections, as the Village Hall is already booked. The room at Gospel Ash Methodist Chapel was suggested. Cllr. Humphries agreed to provide contact details for Tom Butler.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 20 June 2012 2012 at 7:30pm       
Meeting Closed 8.45pm.
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